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Municipality of East Ferris 
 
      Report to Council 
 

Report No.: R-2024-04       Date: April 9, 2024 
 
Originator: Antoine C. Boucher, Municipal Engineer 
 
Subject:  Lake Nosbonsing Road Culvert Reline 
  Tender EF 2024-02 
              
RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT Council for the Municipality of East Ferris award Tender EF 2024-02: Lake Nosbonsing 
Road Culvert Reline Project to Provincial Underground Services Inc. in the amount of 
$117,717.75 including HST.  
              
BACKGROUND 
 
Tender EF 2024-02: Lake Nosbonsing Road Culvert Reline was sent by invitation on Thursday, 
March 28th, 2024.  The Tender closed on April 4th, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. and was opened at 3:15 
p.m. in the Municipal Office in the presence of Councillor Mr. Rick Champagne, Director of 
Public Works and Engineering Antoine Boucher and Clerk Kari Hanselman. No members of the 
public were in attendance. 
 
Five (5) tender packages were issued and a total of three (3) bids were received. No addendum 
was issued. 
             
ANALYSIS/OPTIONS 
 
Bids submitted: 
           Price   HST  
 
     S. T. Pipe Sales Inc.    $ 131,532.00  Incl. 
     GMP Contracting Ltd.   $ 146,900.00  Incl. 
     Provincial Underground Services Inc. $ 117,717.75  Incl. 
  
The tenders were checked for Errors and Omissions, and none were found.  The 
recommendation is to award the work to the lowest bidder being Provincial Underground 
Services Inc. 
              
 
Respectfully Submitted,   I concur with this report and recommendation, 
 
 

       
___________________________  _____________________________ 
Antoine C. Boucher, P. Eng.   Jason H. Trottier, HBBA, CPA, CMA 
Municipal Engineer    CAO/Treasurer  


